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SITUATION  

SRHD was approved to contract with SAMMS to implement a new Electronic Health Record system at the 1/30/2025 
Board of Health meeting. During the process of contracting with SAMMS SRHD was informed SAMMS was to be acquired 
on April 1, 2025 by NetSmart. 

BACKGROUND  
 
Upon learning that SAMMS had been acquired by NetSmart SRHD staff consulted with legal to determine the best way to 
proceed.  NetSmart ranked third in the July 18, 2024 Request for Proposals, which would allow SRHD to proceed to 
negotiate for the purchase of the Electronic Health Record system which contained the SAMMS software. SRHD  
proceeded in its’ negotiations to with NetSmart to contract for their SAMMS software product. The new contract has been 
reviewed by SRHD’s legal counsel, and SRHD staff wished to move forward with a contract with NetSmart for their SAMMS 
software product.  
 
RECOMMENDATION  
 
We recommend the board approve SRHD to contract with NetSmart, and onboard the new Electronic Health Record (EHR) 
system. NetSmart through their acquired SAMMS software have demonstrated their ability to meet Treatment Services 
(TS) needs 
 
COST  
 
The designated reserve for the TS EHR will be used to cover the cost of the new system and the maintenance of the current 
EHR system for one year. This includes the implementation costs ($13,000.00 plus travel ~ $4,000.00), and the annual 
costs of operation ($68,388.00 plus transaction fees ~ $4,000.00). The cost for the first year, includes training, 
configuration, dashboard development, custom development, professional services and clearinghouse transactions is 
estimated to be $89,388.00.  The annual cost will be approximately $72,388 per year.  
 

 


